
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting - Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 

The monthly Business Meeting was held March 7, 2012. (1) It was noted that the total 
amount given to the Habitat for Humanity was $295.00. (2) Carol Reynolds asked about 
money being designated by individuals to the AWANA program. It does not show on the 
Treasure's Report. The members of the Banking Committee will discuss with the church 
Secretary/Treasure to add this group to the bottom of the Treasure's report as a designated 
group along with the other designations. The church discussed the need to utilize the 
designated funds as appropriate and show this on the Treasure's Report. The Banking 
Committee with work on getting this process started too. (3) Joan Stansbury and others 
discussed doing something for those affected by the recent storms and devastating tornadoes 
in Kentucky and Indiana. Joan made a motion and the church approved the motion to send 
$1,000 plus a "Free-Will" offering collected after a Morning Worship Service to either First 
Baptist East Bernstadt Church (through Drucie Graham) or to the Kentucky Baptist Disaster 
Relief Fund. Joan Stansbury was elected to follow through with getting this accomplished. 
 
 
 


